MINUTES OF MELLLOR COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION 

MEETING HELD

WEDNESDAY 14th June 2017 AT 7.35pm

Commitee

Present: 
J Hymas, Chairman [JH]
M Williams [MW]



G Hargreaves [GH]

S Hughes [SH]



N Roberts [NR]

K Dean [KD]



J Foster [JF]

Also Present:
 L Foster [LF]



 A Sharp [AS]

Apologies:  
T Entwistle [TE]



A Bibby [AB]

	
	Lead on Actions

	May minutes agreed as full and complete record of that meeting 
	

	Lease amendment is now with us waiting to be signed off by both parties and we have received invoice for £250 from MPC in line with our offer to pay part of the cost associated with drawing up the amendment.  To take legal advice before signing off.

Car park potholes have been filled in and surface seems now to be robust.

Tennis Court refurbishment now complete, comments received on how well the new surface looks.

Boule “terrain” now built and being used.


	JH



	We continue to look for a suitable replacement for WT as a holding trustee.
	

	Events;

Netball introductory sessions scehduled to start late June with initial interest suggesting we might get 10/12 users which would be excellent.  

Following discussions with Neil Gibson it was agreed we would offer tennis coaching sessions and also approach St Mary's to see if they would like to use the tennis courts on a booked basis.


	JH

	Refurbishment start date targeted as October 2017 assuming 3 months build time for new hall entrance (NB there would be periods during this build time when the hall could not be available for large bookings although it is unlikley that we would have to close the hall for “business as usual” events)

JH to write to LEF confirming our plans and KD to finalise dates with contractors.
	JH/KD

	Proposed that we look at general signage around the site as current signs are tatty and all different typefaces etc.

Key pad entry system now running and implementation went relatively smoothly – all regular users and “must have” personnel now have there own unique entry codes.

Mick Venables has requested to take the old unused equipment from the long defunct youth club.  Given that we have been storing this for at least 2 years a list of items was agreed and we will make those available for collection.  There is no formal record of which items actually belong to the youth club and we will not release anything beyond those items agreed without proof of ownership.  All remaining items appear on our asset register and it is assumed belong to MCA.

LF kindly volunteered to come on board as a website administrator to work with 

NR.  NR and LF to agree a mutually convenient training session to bring LF up to speed with the website.


	NR/LF

	JF took the meeting through the May accounts which showed a defecit in the month of £3k current balance in hand of £26k  It was noted that our current balance includes cash set aside but not yet paid out for the current round of refurbishment (eg tennis courts/boule court) that between them are in the region of £11k

JF updated that MCA has been accepted as a Co-op Community Fund beneficiary for this quarter.  Thanks to JF for getting this and a reminder to all Co-op shoppers amongst us to nominate MCA as their preferred charity.

Wording around our pricing structures was proposed by JF and agreed.  NR to update the website accordingly.

All AGM notices have been posted and the AGM date confirmed as 12th July starting at 7.15pm

	JF

NR

	The meeting closed at 9.30pm and JH thanked everyone for their input and continuing support.
	

	Next meeting Wednesday 12th July, 7.15pm at Village Hall

(AGM followed by a short committee meeting)
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